
                                                                                                                            
 

 

 
 

 
 

Procurement Hub – Ottawa Office, 
Station 9N089B, 9th Floor, 
200 Kent Street, 
Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0E6     
 March 30, 2020 

 
ADDENDUM NO. 4 

 
 
Subject:   RFP Request for Proposal. FP802-200010 
 
Title: Senior Marine Engineer Support Services. 
 
Dear Sir/Madam:  
 
Further to the above-mentioned Invitation to Tender, this Addendum no.4 is to advise potential bidders 
of the following additional Question & Answer to this tender call to date: 
 
Question 6:     In reference to the Solicitation Mentioned in the Subject,  
  

For M1  The bidder’s proposed resource MUST have held /be eligible for /or have as a 
minimum a First Class Marine Engineering Certificate of Competency. A copy of this 
certificate must be provide by bid close date. 

  
Would a competency from Royal Canadian navy as a Chief Engineer for her Majesty’s 
Canadian Ships be acceptable? This includes all vessels inclusive of Destroyer, Frigate, 
Submarine, Tanker? 

 
 
Answer 6:   Marine Engineering used the First Class Engineering Certificate of Competency issued 

by Transport Canada as a standard to ensure that the level of expertise is what we 
require.  Only Transport Canada can determine an equivalence to this certificate 
therefore if a perspective resource wishes to considered for this contract, that resource 
must provide a letter or other document from Transport Canada that states that the 
certificate which they hold is equivalent to a First Class Engineering Certificate of 
Competency issued by Transport Canada. 

 
 
All other terms and conditions remain unchanged. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Stéphane Julien 
Senior Contracting Officer 
Procurement and Contracting Consultant 
Procurement Hub, Materiel and Procurement Services, 9E254 
Fisheries and Oceans Canada 
200, Kent Street, Ottawa, ON, K1A 0E6, CANADA 
Telephone: (343)-548-5181 
Email: Stephane.Julien2@dfo-mpo.gc.ca 

 


